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Year Two Homework and News 
Friday 29th April 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Year Two have been very busy this week, but the children have enjoyed it! It was lovely seeing and 
being able to have the chance to chat with you all on Wednesday evening at our Open House Event. 
Thank you for your time and I hope that you were pleased with your child’s learning and their 
classroom environment.   
 

On Thursday, we went on our first ever school trip and the children were so excited and thrilled to be 
visiting one of the Queen’s residences- Windsor Castle. The children were excellent Spring Grove 
Primary ambassadors and they asked some fantastic questions as they toured Windsor Castle with 
their adult helpers.   
 

This week in Maths, we have continued to learn about Fractions. The children have learned: that a 
half represents 1 out of 2 equal parts; a quarter represents 1 out of 4 equal parts and a third 
represents 1 out of 3 equal parts. We have learnt what the mathematical terms numerator and 
denominator mean and we have applied our multiplication and division knowledge to solve a range 
of problems.  
 

During our English grammar sessions, we have been learning about past tense verbs and expanded 
noun phrases. We were able to apply what we had learnt in our grammar sessions to write an 
alternative scene for the story Traction Man by Mini Grey. I was amazed with how hard the children 
had tried to ensure they were writing in the correct tense and with their choice of descriptive 
vocabulary. Well done everyone! 
 

We have also started our new topic Pirates in History and we have begun to learn who are pirates and 
what pirates do. We have enjoyed reading the story The Pirates Next Door by Jonny Dubble and 
have managed to follow a set of instructions to draw a pirate.   
 

To remind you next week the school will be closed on Monday 2nd May, as it is a public bank holiday, 
and Thursday 5th May, as the school will be a local polling station for the elections taking place. We 
hope that you enjoy the long weekend, if you have any questions then please talk to us at pick up or 
email: chaouki@springgrove.hounslow.sch.uk  
 

Regards,  
 
The Year Two team   
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